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Scope 

June 2014 

Effective Date 
Fiscal years beginning on or after January 1, 2012 

Disclosure 
 

• A GNPO must disclose the following in its financial statements about collections it holds: 

• A description of its collection; 

• The accounting policy followed with respect to the collection; 

• Details of any significant changes to the collection in the period; 

• The amount of expenditures on collection items in the period; and 

• Proceeds of any sales of collection items in the period and how those proceeds were used. 

• Refer to paragraphs PS 4240.08-.11 for more guidance on disclosure. 

 

Nature of Collections 
 

Collections 
 

• Works of art, historical treasures or similar assets that are: 

• Held for public exhibition, education or research; 

• Protected, cared for and preserved; and 

• Subject to an organizational policy that requires any proceeds from their sale to be used to acquire other items to be added to the collection or for the direct care of the existing 

collection. 

 

 

 

Applies to: 

• Disclosure of collections 

held by GNPOs. 

 

 

 

 

Does not apply to: 

• Works of art, historical treasures and similar items that are not part of a collection and are instead dealt with in Sections PS 4230, Capital Assets Held by 

Not-for-Profit Organizations. 

 

 

 

• They are made up of rare and unique items. 

• They have cultural and historical significance. 

• They are usually held by museums and galleries, but may be held by other organizations as well. 
 

• Collections are not required to be capitalized by a GNPO since the costs would often exceed the benefit.  Instead, disclosure is required.  However, a GNPO is not prohibited from 

capitalizing its collections.  

 

 

 



 

 

This publication has been carefully prepared, but it has been written in general terms and should be seen as broad guidance 
only. The publication cannot be relied upon to cover specific situations and you should not act, or refrain from acting, upon the 
information contained therein without obtaining specific professional advice. Please contact BDO Canada LLP to discuss these 
matters in the context of your particular circumstances.  

BDO Canada LLP, its partners, employees and agents do not accept or assume any liability or duty of care for any loss arising 
from any action taken or not taken by anyone in reliance on the information in this publication or for any decision based on it. 
BDO Canada LLP, a Canadian limited liability partnership, is a member of BDO International Limited, a UK company limited by 
guarantee, and forms part of the international BDO network of independent member firms. BDO is the brand name for the BDO 
network and for each of the BDO Member Firms. 


